

875 Deloume Road Box 58 Mill Bay, BC, VOR 2P0

Office Hours: 8:00 am to 4:00 pm (Monday through Friday)

Open to Public: Mon, Wed, Fri 12:00 – 4:00 pm

Website: <a href="mailto:www.millbaywaterworks.ca">www.millbaywaterworks.ca</a>
General Email: <a href="mailto:mbwd@shaw.ca">mbwd@shaw.ca</a>

Phone: 250-743-9023 Fax: 250-743-9065

# **NEWSLETTER – June 2023**

# **2023 WATER USE RESTRICTIONS**

Stage 2 water restrictions came into effect on June 9<sup>th</sup> with the Province of BC moving Vancouver Island to Drought level 3. Please refer to MBWD website or our new Facebook page to see the 2023 Water Use Restrictions Table. Water is a precious resource which needs to be used carefully to ensure it will be around for future generations.

#### **STAFF NEWS**

On May 29<sup>th</sup>, Paul Carver, our District Manager, had major surgery at Vancouver General Hospital. Some members of the Mill Bay Water community have been enquiring after his well-being. We are happy to advise you that following a long and complex procedure, he is making progress although he remains in hospital, at the time of writing. His return to work is still undetermined but the administration of MBWD continues in the capable hands of Stacey Glover, RaeAnn Reitor and Lesley Richard.

### **MAKING PAYMENTS**

Please ensure when making online banking payments to your **Parcel Tax** invoice that the 'payee' is Mill Bay Waterworks District. The **Roll Number** on your invoice (starts with 765) is the account number. When paying your **Water Tolls** invoice, your account number can be found on the top right corner of your invoice, you may also use the 'personal banking number' found on the left side of your invoice halfway down the page. Please call the office if you have any questions.

#### **METER BOXES**

Thank you to our customers who have kept their meter boxes clear and easy to access for both meter readings and repairs. We kindly ask that you continue to check that the box is accessible; staff must be able to access it quickly in the event of an emergency. If you are not sure where your meter box is located, please call the office so we may assist you.

# FIND US ON FACEBOOK

MBWD has a new Facebook page! Here you will be able to quickly find current water restriction information and important updates. Follow us by searching Mill Bay Waterworks District.